

218/326-6657

July 17, 1984

TO:

ALL FELLOW EMPLOYEES

FROM:

ROBERT D. SWENSON

PRESIDENT & CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Greetings! This is just a brief update to let you know that we are planning to initiate services to Rapid City, South Dakota on August 15th by extending our F27 Friendship service out from Pierre. Our August 15th schedule for MSP-FSD-PIR-RAP service will be:

FLIGHT N	w.	FROM	TO	DEPARTURE	TIME ARRIVAL T	IME	FREQUENCY
521		MSP	FSD	0800 A	0905	A	Operates daily
521		FSD	PIR	0920 A	1020	A	Operates daily
521		PIR	RAP	1035 A	1025	A MT	Operates daily
526		RAP	PIR	1210 P	MT 0155	P	Operates daily
526		PIR	FSD	O215 P	0305	P	Operates daily
526		FSD	MSP	0320 P	0420	P	Operates daily

Further, we were very fortunate to have been selected to serve Fairmont, Mankato and Worthington for another two years with subsidy. There was competition with four other carriers involved in this process as American Central, Bemidji, Great Lakes and Midwest Aviation submitted proposals.

We must always do an excellent job in every market we serve and for every passenger we carry. The support of the cities, states and passengers we carry is critical to our success and survival. The support of Fairmont, Mankato and Worthington, as well as, the State of Minnesota, played a very important role in this successful rebid.

We have filed a proposal of service for North Platte and Scottsbluff to Denver, Lincoln and Omaha requiring approximately \$500,000 in subsidy. Since Frontier Commuter is supposedly going to fly this route without subsidy, it would appear somewhat unlikely at this time that we will be flying to these cities in the near future.

The hangar in Minneapolis/St. Paul is coming along fine, we hope to be largely moved in by the first week of August with the door completed, phones in and carpet down.

For your information, I plan to be moved to Minneapolis/St. Paul during the first week in August, Al Hann, Vice President, Marketing and Customer Service will be located there in later August, Jeff Claypool, Vice President, Flight Operations, has already relocated there.

Let's have a good month!

Best regards,

Robert D. Swenson

President & Chief Executive Officer